| | | _ |
|------|---|------|
| Time | 2 | hre. |
| | | |

CODE - LITHIUM

Marks: 50

| Roll No. | Clas | is | Supervisor's | Sign | with d | ate | |
|----------|------|----|--------------|------|--------|-----|--|
| | | | | | | | |

| Q, No. | Q1 | Q2 | Q3 | Q4 | Q5 | TOTAL | EXAMINER'S SIGN |
|-----------------|--------|----|----|----|----|-------|-----------------|
| Marks out of | of all | , | , | | | | , |

- N.B. 1) Answer all questions.
 - 2) Figures at the right indicate full marks.
 - 3) Section I should be written on the question paper.Section II should be written on the separate answer script provided

Both should be tied together.

SECTION-I

Q.1. Read the passage and answer the question given below:

10

The first essential in elephant training is to assign to the animal a single mahout who will be entirely responsible for the job. Elephants like to have one master just as dogs do, and are capable of a considerable degree of personal affection. There are even stories^ of half-trained elephant calves who have refused to feed and pined to death when by some unavoidable circumstance they have been deprived of their own trainer. Such extreme cases must probably be taken with a grain of salt, but they do underline the general principle that the relationship between elephant and mahout is the key to successful training.

The most economical age to capture an elephant for training is between fifteen and twenty years, for it is then almost ready to undertake heavy work and can begin to earn its keep straight away. But animals of this age do not easily become subservient to man, and a very firm hand must be employed in the early stages. The captive elephant, still roped to a tree, plunges and screams every time a man approaches, and for several days will probably refuse all food through anger and fear. Sometimes a tame elephant is tethered nearby to give the wild one confidence, and in most cases the captive gradually quietens down and begins to accept its food. The next stage is to get the elephant, to the training establishment, a ticklish business which is achieved with the aid of two tame elephants roped to the captive on other hand. (250 words)

| 1. | What is the first essenti | al in elephant tr | raining? Why? | |
|----|--|-------------------|---------------|--|
| | The state of the s | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

2. What is the most economical age to capture an elephant for training?

2

| COL | DE | - 1 | JTH | IUM | |
|-----|----|-----|-----|-----|--|

..2..

| | | <u>"</u> | | | e e | |
|---|---|-----------------------------|---|---------|---------|--|
| | | | | 51 e | * * 2 * | |
| How is a captive cla | phant taken to a train | ina In | atitu ta O | | | |
| i low is a captive ele | onani taken to a tiali | mig iii | Siliule ! | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | 5 | | | |
| | YEN | 1 | | ¥. | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | en under A with the r ainst the correspond | | | | | |
| words from List B ag | | | es in List A. List | | | |
| words from List B ag A | | ing on | es in List A. List B | | | |
| words from List B ag A a) Calf | | ing on i) | nes in List A. List B not wasteful | | | |
| words from List B ag A a) Calf b) Economical | | ing on i) ii) | nes in List A. List B not wasteful definite | | | |
| words from List B ag A a) Calf b) Economical c) Firm | | ing on i) ii) iii) | nes in List A. List B not wasteful definite extravagant | B has s | | |

Q.1. Read the passage and answer the questions given below:

Machines play a very important role in our life. They have made our domestic life much more comfortable. We use them from the time we get up till we go to bed.

Let's take an example of Prof. Godbole who uses sundry machines in his daily life. He gets up when alarm clock rings in the morning. After getting up, he takes a hot bath. To heat the water he uses an electric heater. After taking his bath, he shaves with an electric shaver. The blade is made by a machine in a factory. The cloths that he puts on are also made by machine which are driven by machines handled electronically. He irons his clothes with an electric iron. He also listens to the news bulletin on his TV set which is an electronic machines. He, thus, uses the electric appliances like the heater, the press, stove, cooker and refrigerator. Electricity is the maid servant which cooks meals for him, heats water, washes and presses clothes for him. It bring him into light from darkness.

The newspaper Prof. Godbole reads in the morning is also a product of electric machines. He also receives telephonic messages. He takes his motor bike to the college. The two wheeler is also a machine. In his college there are computers. Students learn computer programming. It is an advance electronic machines. He uses a mike system, OHP, Language Lab and even his personal Lap-Top for teaching purpose. On his return from the college, he switches on the tape-recorder, transistor, Video-recorder for his entertainment and before going to bed, this Professor switches on the ceiling fan which keeps him cool and sends his friends and relatives mobile message wishing them "Good Night." (280 words)

| С | ODE · | LITHIUM | | | 3 | •• | | * | |
|------|-------|---|----------------------------|--------------------------------|------------------------------|---------------------------------------|------------------------------|---|----------------------|
| | . 1. | What is the | importance | of machin | es in our li | e? | **** | | 2 |
| - | | *************************************** | 1 | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | 2. | List the elec | ctronic mach | nines Prof. | Godbole u | ses in a day. | | | 2 |
| | £ | · · · | | | 1, | <u> </u> | | · · | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | 3. | Which macl | hines Prof. (| Godbode ta | akes helps | of while in t | ne college? | | 2 |
| | ٠ | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | |
| ž | | | | | | | | | |
| | 4. | How is Prof | . Godbole's | Life relate | d to machii | nes ? | | | 3 |
| | Ŧ | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |
| | | ; | | 1 | | | | | |
| | | | ···. | <u> </u> | | | | | |
| | ·5. | Suggest you | ur title for th | is passage | | | | | 1 |
| Q.3. | | Read the pa | _ | | | - T | | caused new | 10 fears, |
| | | involving nev including Eir | w doubts as nstein have | to the effe pointed ou | ects of scie t that there | nce on huma is a danger | n life. Some of the extin | eminent auth ction of all life | norities, on this |
| | · | happen in th | e next but o | ne, if that is ity years or | s allowed to | occur. If this on two altern | expectatio atives. Eith | ut I think it m n is correct, v er we must al | ve have low the |
| | | | • | | must | foran cortain | liherties w | hich are verv | dear to |

probable that mankind will choose its own extermination as the preferable alternative. The choice will be made, of course, by persuading ourselves that it is not being made, since the victory of the right is certain without risk of universal disaster. We are perhaps living in in the last age of man, and, if so, it is to science that he will owe his extinction.

If, however, the human race decides to let itself go on living, it will have to make very drastic changes in its way of thinking, feeling and behaving. We must learn not to say: "Never! better death than dishonour." We must learn to submit to law, even when imposed by aliens whom we hate and despise and whom we believe to be blind to all considerations or righteousness. (250 words)

| 1. | What fear has been caused by the atom bomb and the hydrogen bomb? | 1 |
|-------|---|---|
| | | |
| | | |
| 2. | When can all life be exterminated by atom bomb and hydrogen bomb? | 1 |
| | | |
| 3. | What are the two alternatives before mankind? | 1 |
| e Ara | | |
| 4. | How can the world be saved from a nuclear war? | 3 |
| , *a | | |
| 5. | What should be the title of this passage. | 1 |

| | | | e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e | |
|-------------|------------------|------------------------|---------------------------------------|--|
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| Mai | rch the stressed | l syllable | es of the words given | |
| Ma (| rch the stressed | i syllable : | es of the words given | |
| 1) | | - | | |
| 1) | procedure | : | | |
| 1) | procedure | : | | |

SECTION - II

Q.5 A) Respond to the following advertisement published in The Indian Express:- 15

"Wanted a B.A.B.Ed. candidate for English, History and Geography subjects for a reputed school of Thane. Candidate, fluent in English, should apply within 15 days from the date of publication of this advertisement to the Secretary, Adarsh Education Society, Naupada Thane - 03 (West). (Write your Full Bio-Data)"

OR 15

B) Mr. Satyawan Geete is retiring as a teacher from his 35 years' service at Gaodevi school Thane (W). Write down the speech that you will make, as his colleague, on the day of retirement.